Herd Reuniting on  Oct. 17

Tentative Herd Move from Upper (Pond) to Plateau Nov. 29

New email address to send feeding changes is feedoha@orindahorsemen.org
Next Board Meeting Nov. 9 at Pam’s

http://www.orindahorsemen.org/node/3
OHA Board Meeting Minutes

Date: October 5, 2009

Place: Eddie Reiter’s Home

Board Members Present: Pamela Bullen, Wakean MacLean, Morris Older, Heather Pineda, Eddie Reiter, Sara Shumer

Board Member Absent: Kirsten Whitsett

Others Attending: Renee Benoit and Lisa McLaughlin, potential Associate Member

Call to Order: 7:15 PM

---Eddie distributed an agenda, which was reviewed. A timekeeper was assigned.

---Consent Agenda The minutes for the September 27 General Membership meeting were amended to include that Richard (with Alice’s help!), Pam, Morris and Fred are each awarded a bale of OHA hay in thanks for their many hours of work.

---After an interview, a motion was duly made, seconded and approved to accept Lisa McLaughlin as a new Associate Member, sponsored by Renee.

---Renee has agreed to continue as Project Manager.

---The Board elected new Officers. They are:


Eddie Reiter, President


Kirsten Whitsett, Vice President


Morris Older, Treasurer


Heather Pineda, EBMUD Liaison


Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary


Sara Shumer & Eddie Reiter, co-Membership Secretaries

---The Board reviewed the’03 to ’09 Ground Rules for conducting Board meetings and agreed to adopt the 2008-9 rules.

---Morris, as new Treasurer, has agreed to develop a Budget. He will remind Goats-R-U to please submit a bill to OHA. 
---EBMUD Report Morris and Erica plan to meet Joe at the EBMUD office on Thursday, October 15 to discuss the 2009-10 Annual Grazing Plan (AGP). EBMUD would like to complete the AGP early this year because an agreement has already been reached on both capital improvements and the new rotation plan.  We plan to divide the Plateau Pasture into three pastures: the Forest Meadow, the Middle Meadow and the Plateau.  EBMUD originally felt the pool in the forest would be adequate for watering the herd. We are advocating a new water trough in the forest meadow, perhaps fed by the pond in the forest or one of the forest meadow springs, in order to ensure safe access to water. Much new fencing will be needed for these divisions. Thus, capital improvements will be:


fence line at the humungous fungus  creek line


fence line for the middle meadow



water development


up to $1700 further payment for the new shed and 

the Tier 2 Rotation Credit, which was $1170 in the 2008-9 year which ended 
September 30
OHA may be able to achieve the larger Tier 3 credits for 2010-11 if the fencing mentioned above is installed before next October. If the fencing is not installed before next spring, we may need to adjust this year’s planned rotation.

---We may consolidate the herd at some time on or after October 17.  Board members are watching grass in the LP. We will ask Renee to survey LP “fattie horse” members to get opinions on grass condition. Morris and Heather will consult EBMUD as necessary.

---Fred addressed the Board and thanked past and current Board members for their service. He noted the success of the Annual Meeting and the achievements of the past Board (see Annual Meeting minutes) and mentioned issues that need attention including stall use, the Code of Cooperation, daily herd safety checks, dog issues, shed protocol, ATV purchase, pasture divisions, waterline installation. His administrative suggestions include focusing on the positive issues to improve the culture at OHA, planning ahead, prioritizing projects and creating a “bin” of pending jobs. Delegation needs to continue. Agendas need to be sent out earlier, Release Form and Riding Partner protocols need to be clarified. Fred supports Erica’s idea of an “Ex-President’s Council.” Historical files of plumbing/electrical plans need to be organized and kept in a central location. It is possible to seek administrative help from the membership. 

---Hay arrives on Saturday, October 10 and will be placed in the various feeding stations the same day. Morris is arranging the purchase of better tarps. LSR and the LL are set up, but eight more pallets are needed in the Forest Meadow/Plateau, for which Morris will be responsible.  Renee will continue with Julie on Hay Watch and may seek a third member. Members will be charged approximately $20/bale for grass hay, $15 for alfalfa.  

---Feeding A motion was duly made, seconded and approved to accept the ‘09/10 Feeding Guidelines which were distributed to members at the General Meeting. Liz Strauss and Pam have volunteered to be Feeding Managers (FM) and to fulfill the duties as described by the Board at the October 16, 2008 meeting which were:


1. Act as a contact for Jane regarding feeding reports. Jane checks the feeding sign-
out sheet daily.  She will notify the Feeding Manager if a sign-out is missing for the 
There is a fee for missed feedings.


2. Find emergency feeders when members cannot find replacements or the herd is 
unfed. Feeding Managers are NOT responsible for arranging changes between 
members



3. Post a copy of Feeding Guidelines at feeding stations.


4.  Place the new photo ID book (thank you, Kim) at the feeding station to help 
identify horses in case of injury.


5. Keep a copy of the Member List and the Horse List with the feeding sign-out 
sheet. Feeders can use this to notify owners in case of problems. 


6. Make sure wheelbarrow, whips, garbage can, lists are moved to the appropriate 
feeding station. 
Eddie will ask Gary Fitts to create an email address which will be available from the OHA website and will include Liz, Pam, Kim, Morris and Vibeke. Members can email this address when there is a feeding change or issue. Morris said that he would be glad to generally make changes to the website feeding calendar. Kim and Vibeke can also make changes; Morris will let them know when he makes a change.   If this works smoothly, the feeding schedule on the website should always be up to date.[UPDATE after meeting:  This has been created.  When members make a feeding change, please email FeedOHA@orindahorsemen.org or feed@orindahorsemen.org (case not significant) so that Liz and Pam know, and one of Morris/Kim/Vibeke will update the website calendar.]

---Work Hours Morris appealed to the Board on behalf of Christie and Jim for credit for ten work hours they performed on regional trails. The Board granted credit after reviewing the Rules and Regulations.

---Dog Issues After discussion, the Board concurred that it needs to address dog problems.

Eddie will ask that Kim Zvik’s dog, Willow, be kept either on a leash with you (not tied up) or in a car while at OHA
---Shed Update Morris will move the weed whacker and gardening tools to the new shed when the red barn is cleared out for the hay delivery.  Renee and crew are in the process of painting. Sara experienced difficulty in acquiring duplicate keys and will continue to work on the problem. The shed will remain locked and empty of member belongings until the Board can discuss protocol for appropriate uses of the new shed at the next meeting.

---Insurance Thanks to Beverly and Redwood Rangers President Osa Wolff, a new General Liability Insurance has been acquired through Larry Viegas (this was necessary to meet EBMUD requirements). Pam will forward an email regarding Board Insurance to new Board members.

---Adjournment 9:40 PM

---Next Meeting is on November 9 at Pam Bullen’s. Dinner is at 6:45, meeting at 7:00.

Respectfully submitted, 

Pamela Bullen, Recording Secretary

October 7, 2009

THANK YOUS

Sara, Renee and Harvey for painting the shed.

Julie and Morris for arranging the pallets in the Plateau Forest Meadow and lower pasture feeding stations

Morris for hay ordering/placing/tarping

James and Harvey for installing the hay corral in the lower pasture

Alice for arranging for a work party to remove manure from the Taj

Elise and Kirsten for coordinating the most recent move
Kim for updating the horse ID photo album

Richard for timely repair of water line to LP
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